
From the archives 

A History of the  
Out of School Care Network 

In 1990, in continuation of their work within the community childcare field, the Auckland 
Community Childcare Association (ACCA) identified the establishment of not for profit out of 
school care services a priority in its programme for that year. 

Interest in out of school care and recreation (OSCAR) was high and meetings were attended by 
childcare professionals, service providers and representatives from affiliated groups and 
organisations. 

Following a workshop held in June that year in Auckland with Judy Finlayson from the Out of 
School Care Network in Sydney, the OSCN formalised its structure. 

Accordingly, a subcommittee, the Out of School Care Network, (OSCN) was formed under the 
umbrella organisation, ACCA. By the end of 1991 the Network had a paid membership system, was 
producing its own newsletter and providing resources, support and information to new services 
requiring help. 

With significant volunteer support, notably in co-ordinator’s position the OSCN was able to secure 
funding through COGS to expand its services. In January 1992 the OSCN used the COGS grant to 
contract with a development consultant to further define the Network structure. The focus for the 
contract was to explore funding options, develop resources and liaise with numerous groups in an 
effort to raise the profile of the Out of School Care and Recreation Services generally. As a direct 
result of the consultant’s work a substantial grant was received in October 1992 from the Lotteries 
Board, Community Development fund to allow for co-ordination and further development for 
OSCN services. 

The OSCN was incorporated in January 1993 completing its transition into an autonomous body 
separate from the Auckland Community Childcare Association (ACCA). A part-
time OSCN field worker was hired at the same time to work directly with 
community groups wishing to establish out of school care and recreation 
(OSCAR) services. 

Currently the OSCN has over fifty members (well over 100 contacts on their 
mailing list) representing OSCAR services and affiliated groups across the greater 
Auckland region including North Shore, Manukau, Waitakere and the 
Districts of Rodney, Franklin and Papakura. 

In the past year the Out of School Care Network has provided direct 
resources and information to over fifty groups requesting assistance. 
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Founding Members 
Among the ranks of our first members are many organisations that are still with us: 

Cockle Bay School Community Child Care Trust 

Birkdale Beachaven Community Project 

Youthtown 

Glen Eden Community House 

Devonport Community House 

Ponsonby Community Centre 

Hibiscus Coast Community House 

Gladstone Primary School 
 








